# about 5 the college



JANUARY 13, 1975 NEWSLETTER XV

## READING AND STUDY SKILLS

Can't you find the time to do all your reading assignments?

You can save time, and energy, by learning to read more efficiently.

Come to Room 1433 at one of the times listed below and find out how you can squeeze more benefit from your study time.

January 13, (Monday) - 12:00 - 1:00 p.m. January 14, (Tuesday) - 2:00 - 3:00 p.m. January 14, (Tuesday) - 4:00 - 5:00 p.m.

The Reading and Study Skills course, a six week, twelve hour study program in efficient reading, will be outlined at these times.

To register for this course, or for additional information, contact the admissions office.

Ralph Wold Reading Co-Ordinator

For six weeks next July and August World University Service of Canada will hold its second international Seminar for Community College faculty and students. This programme will involve about 50 students and five faculty from colleges across Canada who will examine various aspects of the topic: "The role of voluntary agencies in the development of Nigeria and Cameroun".

Application forms for faculty and students, reference forms, information pamphlets are available in Student Services.

Student Services also has material available on Study Travel Programs to such places as France, Spain and England. Maybe you are interested in a Ski Trip to the Alps for as little as \$458.00!!!

Student Services has a Directory of Overseas Summer Jobs - would you believe 50,000 Vacancies WORLD WIDE, for 1975.

Attendance reports for the A.V.T. and Manpower students are due Thursday, January 16, 1975 by 4:30 by order of Jane in Student Services!!! She thanks you ahead of time.

Check your Student Services bullertin board for things to do, things to buy, information of all-sorts!!!

# L. R. C. NOTES

Hil Welcome back, or welcome for the first time in some cases.

Now that the holidays are behind us and we're all gazing with resolution and determination into January, we thought we'd remind you that the Learning Resources Centre is now back on regular hours - 8:00 A.M. - 10:00 P.M. each weekday, 1:00 - 5:00 P.M. on Saturday, 1:00 - 5:00 and 7:00 - 10:00 P.M. on Sundays. If you haven't yet received a copy of "What's the use...?", the little booklet that outlines L.R.C. services, ask for a copy at the checkout desk. In addition, we have maps illustrating the layout of the collection, individualized orientation programs to assist you in using various reference tools and other odds and ends ranging from free advice to the occasional paperclip. Just ask the desk clark.

Perhaps we should also gently remind some of you of the prayers and pledges to reform which were whispered so fervently during the recent exams. While we hope that all of you were well pleased with your results, we'd suggest that if you want to go better prepared into the next set of exams, the time to start doing something about it is right now.

Again, bear in mind that all L.R.C. staff members are here to help you as much as we can to find the information you need, as quickly and easily as possible.

Let's get together. Real soon, as they say.

v v v v

### NOTICE TO EDUCATION STUDENTS RE

### EDUCATION PRACTICUM 207

Education Practicum 207 is a credit half course available normally to second-year Education students, providing them with a minimum of ten days of supervised classroom experience within the schools of the College district.

The Education Department is now prepared to accept applications from students. Those students who are already registered in the course, as well as those who are considering taking it, are invited to contact P. Raffa (Office 3110) for further information and application forms.

### NOTICE TO STUDENTS IN UNIVERSITY TRANSFER PROGRAMS

The College has been operating an internship program for Education students since 1967. This enables students to obtain practical classroom experience in the schools within the College district as well as elsewhere.

While this program is provided primarily for Education students, those in other university transfer programs who might be contemplating a career in teaching are invited to participate. This program might help them decide about a teaching career.

The College makes a payment of £5.00 per day for such service. Further information can be obtained from P. Raffa (Office 3110).

Anyone wishing to bowl with the College team or club should go to the Bowladrome on Wednesday at 4:00 or on Thursday at 3:30 or 4:00. Contact L. Goodacre for more information.